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Milwaukee, OR 97222  
Sent via email only 

Brandon Hadzinsky, 

In a letter dated April 25, 2024 (the Information Request), DEQ formally requested supporting 
information and materials needed to complete the review of the Emissions Inventory submitted by 
Precision Castparts for their Large Parts Campus (PCC LPC) for the purposes of completing a risk 
assessment for the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) program – DEQ requested that this supplemental 
information be provided by June 24, 2024.  

On May 28, 2024, PCC LPC requested an extension to provide part of the information requested by no 
later than July 26, 2024; specifically, Item 1 of the Information Request. Item 1 requests a proposal for 
revising emission estimates from baghouse and filter-controlled activities. PCC LPC anticipates meeting 
the June 24, 2024, deadline for Items 2 through 10 of the Information Request. 

PCC LPC notes that they are subject to air quality reporting deadlines of July 1, 2024, for both Toxics 
Release Inventory reporting and Cleaner Air Oregon Air Toxics Inventory reporting. Additionally, both 
PCC LPC and their consultant have experienced turnover this year among staff who had previously been 
instrumental in the CAO process.  

DEQ may grant an extension based on the criteria set in OAR 340-245-0030(3), which require sources to 
demonstrate progress towards completing the submittal and show that a delay is necessary for good cause. 
PCC LPC has demonstrated progress in responding to the Information Request by committing to respond 
to the majority of the requested items by the deadline. Further, DEQ agrees that a delay may be necessary 
in order for PCC LPC to complete the substantial review and analysis required to adequately respond to 
Item 1. 

For these reasons, DEQ approves PCC LPC’s extension request for Item 1 of the Information Request and 
grants a 31-day extension from the original submittal deadline of June 24, 2024. A response to Item 1 
must be submitted by no later than July 26, 2024. Responses to Items 2-10 of the Information Request 
remain due on June 24, 2024.  

  

https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action?ruleVrsnRsn=283378


26-1867 PCC LPC  

Please contact me directly at 503.407.7596 or heather.kuoppamaki@deq.oregon.gov, if you have any 
questions regarding this extension or CAO submittal requirements. We look forward to your continued 
assistance with this process.  

Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Heather Kuoppamaki 
DEQ CAO Project Engineer 

Cc:  Bryan McCampbell, PCC Structurals Inc. 
Tom Wood, Stoel Rives  
Brian Eagle, Maul Foster & Alongi, Inc.  
J.R. Giska, DEQ 
David Graiver, DEQ 
Thomas Rhodes, DEQ 
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